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must clearly outweigh the public inter-
est in electronic media coverage of the
proceedings before additional restric-
tions are imposed on the electronic
media during the course of the pro-
ceedings. The factors noted in para-
graph (e) of this section indicate the
kind of substantial threat to the agen-
cy interests that may require imposing
additional restrictions during the
course of the proceedings. If additional
requirements are established during
the hearing, the presiding officer shall
notify immediately the Deputy Com-
missioner of Food and Drugs of that
fact by telephone and submit a written
explanation of the circumstances that
necessitated such an action within 24
hours or sooner if requested by the
Deputy Commissioner. In the absence
or unavailability of the Deputy Com-
missioner, the presiding officer shall
notify the Associate Commissioner for
Regulatory Affairs.

(h) A decision by a presiding officer,
made either before the proceeding or
during the course of a proceeding, to
establish requirements in addition to
the minimum standards set forth in
this guideline may be appealed by any
adversely affected person who intends
to record the proceeding electronically.
Appeals may be made in writing or by
phone to the Deputy Commissioner or,
in his or her absence, to the Associate
Commissioner for Regulatory Affairs.
The filing of an appeal, whether before
or during a proceeding, does not re-
quire the presiding officer to interrupt
the proceeding. However, the Deputy
Commissioner or, in his or her absence,
the Associate Commissioner for Regu-
latory Affairs will resolve an appeal as
expeditiously as possible so as to pre-
serve, to the extent possible, the re-
porters’ opportunity to record the pro-
ceedings.

[49 FR 14726, Apr. 13, 1984, as amended at 54
FR 9035, Mar. 3, 1989]
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Subpart A—General Provisions

§ 11.1 Scope.
(a) The regulations in this part set

forth the criteria under which the
agency considers electronic records,
electronic signatures, and handwritten
signatures executed to electronic
records to be trustworthy, reliable, and
generally equivalent to paper records
and handwritten signatures executed
on paper.

(b) This part applies to records in
electronic form that are created, modi-
fied, maintained, archived, retrieved,
or transmitted, under any records re-
quirements set forth in agency regula-
tions. This part also applies to elec-
tronic records submitted to the agency
under requirements of the Federal
Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act and the
Public Health Service Act, even if such
records are not specifically identified
in agency regulations. However, this
part does not apply to paper records
that are, or have been, transmitted by
electronic means.

(c) Where electronic signatures and
their associated electronic records
meet the requirements of this part, the
agency will consider the electronic sig-
natures to be equivalent to full hand-
written signatures, initials, and other
general signings as required by agency
regulations, unless specifically ex-
cepted by regulation(s) effective on or
after August 20, 1997.

(d) Electronic records that meet the
requirements of this part may be used
in lieu of paper records, in accordance
with § 11.2, unless paper records are spe-
cifically required.
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